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August: 

8/11  “Summer in the Park” Fish Fry & BBQ  @ Tri-Boro, 61 J Street, 5pm to 8pm 

8/17  Town wide Garage Sale, 8am to 4pm. 

Fridays: Bingo @ Tri-Boro, 61 J Street, Doors open @ 6pm 

Farmers Market every Monday and Friday at the J Street Marina Lawn, 10:30 to 5pm 

 

September: 

9/09 Neighborhood Watch Meeting, 6Th & central Aves, starts at 7:00pm 

9/11  Environmental Committee Meeting, 6Th & Central Aves, starts at 7:00pm 

Fridays: Bingo @ Tri-Boro, 61 J Street, Doors open @ 6pm 

Farmers Market every Sunday at the J Street Marina Lawn, 10am to 5pm 

 

October: 

10/09  Environmental Committee Meeting, 6Th & Central Aves, starts at 7:00pm 

10/21 Neighborhood Watch Meeting, 6Th & central Aves, starts at 7:00pm 
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Administrative  

Bob Martucci, Borough Administrator 

732-793-3700, ext. #113 

Public Works Building Reconstruction 

The Reconstruction of the Public Works Building includes new carpeting, electrical wiring and receptacles, low voltage wiring, insulation, sheet 

rock, trim, flood doors, painting, HVAC units, and hot water heater.  Mitigation of the Public Works Building involves the installation of three (3) 

propane heaters, flood-proofing the building, and elevating the two (2) furnaces, condensation pumps, hot water heater, and HVAC system. The 

project is currently 99% complete.  Currently planning the office space reconfiguration to include record retention.  

 

Seaside Park Marina Reconstruction  

The project consists of reconstruction of the Seaside Park Marina.  The Marina was flooded with up to 48 inches of bay water in addition to the 

wave action driven by strong south winds. Reconstruction includes repair of damaged piles, joists, decking, potable water hook-ups, electrical 

hook-ups and power distribution panel breakers, underground.  The project is currently 99% complete.  

 

Boardwalk Reconstruction 

The project consists of the reconstruction of the ocean-front Boardwalk.  The reconstruction includes removing the damaged sections of board-

walk decking, joints, girders, and railing.  Once the damaged boardwalk items are removed a new support system will replace the damaged 

portions and new boardwalk decking will be installed.  The railing system will be replaced in the areas that sustained damage.  In addition the 

equipment loading ramp and handicap ramps from the street to the boardwalk and the boardwalk to the beach are to be reconstructed, where 

they were damaged.  The project is currently 95% complete.  

 

Well No. 8 Electrical System Repairs  

The project consists of the necessary repairs to the electrical accessories that were submerged in salt water and a new generator and trans-

former.  Mitigation of Well No. 8 Building involves flood-proofing the building and elevating the step-down transformer.  The project is currently 

95% complete.  

 

Well No. 10 Electrical System Repairs  

The project consists of the necessary repairs to the electrical accessories that were submerged in salt water and a new generator and trans-

former.  Mitigation at the Well No. 10 Building involves flood-proofing the building and elevating the step-down transformer.  The project is 

currently 85% complete.  

 

Reconstruction of the Oceanfront Sand Dunes 

Reconstruction of the Oceanfront Sand Dunes consists of placing snow fence and planting dune grass to minimize erosion and to allow the natu-

ral replenishment of the sand dunes.  The project is currently 75% complete.  

 

Reconstruction of the Seaside Park Bathhouse 

The reconstruction is to include sand and debris removal from the interior of the bathhouse.  Once that is completed the bathhouse will be 

power washed and have new sanitary lines. Garage doors, roof fascia, electrical wiring and receptacles, windows, hot water heater installed, 

service counters built, and water closets replaced or repaired, as well as stucco repair on the exterior of the building.  A Structural Engineer shall 

certify the buildings stability.  The project is currently 70% complete.  

Super Storm Sandy Projects: 
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Reconstruction of Public Parks  

The O Street Park consists of replacing certified playground mulch, decking, and the protective linking on the fence.  The playground equipment 

needs to be reset.  The 5
th

 Avenue Park consists of replacing certified playground mulch and repairing damaged decking.  The project is currently 

90% complete.   

 

Reconstruction of Roads and Sidewalks 

Reconstruction and repair of damaged roads, curbing, sidewalks, parking lots, and any other associated roadways appurtenances in Seaside Park.  

The project is currently 50% complete.  

 

Reconstruction of Administration Building  

The project consists of reconstruction of the Administration Buildings in Seaside Park. The reconstruction will consist of replacement of the roof-

ing system on the Borough Hall, Borough Hall Garage, and J-Street Water Treatment Plant.  The project is 100% complete.  

 

Furnish and Install Solar Powered Multi-Space Parking Meters  

Project consists of the Replacement of regular parking meters with new Parking Meter Kiosks in Parking Lots. Seven Kiosk stations were installed.  

The project is 100% completed.  

 

Reconstruction of the Lifeguard Station 

The project consists of a temporary replacement of the Seaside Park Lifeguard Station.  The project is 100% complete.  

 

 

Super Storm Sandy Rapid Infrastructure Assessments  

We developed a team and oversaw the operation of performing storm damage assessments for the Borough of Seaside Park.  The Borough has 

oceanfront and bay-front communities that were significantly damaged during the storm.  Our team performed a full assessment of infrastruc-

ture, buildings and facilities, dwellings, and shoreline facilities including the beach, the boardwalk, parks, bulkheads, and marina and piers.  The 

project is 100% complete.  

 

Water Meter Removal & Replacement  

Following the storm, water meters were removed from the entire Borough of Seaside Park Properties.  About 90% of the meters have now been 

reinstalled. 

 

Substantial Damage Assessments 

Using the FEMA Hazardous program, substantial damage assessments of residential properties in the Borough f Seaside Park were performed 

resulting in over 75 substantial damage letters being produced from the outcome of the assessments.  The assessments are 100% complete. 

Hazardous Mitigation Grant Program 

We submitted a letter of intent for different projects under the hazardous mitigation grant program.  The projects would mitigate different facili-

ties against future storms.  The applications are currently at the state, pending approval.  

 

Reconstruction of 14
th

 Avenue Pier  

This project would included the full reconstruction of the pier.  The design was complete and awarded in April.  On July 31
st

 we received a letter 

from the contractor that informed us that they could not complete the job as proposed and requested the contract to be terminated.  The pro-

ject will be re-advertised during the month of August.  



Chief Finance Officer: Eugenia Bermudez 

Purchasing Assistant—Michelle Butow 

Office Location: 1701 N. Ocean Avenue 

Office Hours: Monday– Friday  8am-4pm 

Phone # 732-793-3700 ext. 102 

Email: finance@seasideparknj.org 

Clerk’s Office 

Finance Office 
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Borough Clerk: Karen Barna 

Office Location: 1701 N. Ocean Ave.  

Office Hours: Monday—Friday 8am-4pm 

Phone # 732-793-3700 

Email: clerk@seasideparknj.org 

The Borough of Seaside Park adopted 

the budget on June 23, 2013 for the 

calendar year 2013.   The final Tax rate 

is 1.253, a slight decrease from last 

This time of the year, the Council is busy finalizing our summer and end of year activities and events. If you plan to hold an event 

in town, please remember to fill out a form to use Borough property. This form can be found on the Borough’s website 

www.seasideparknj.org 

A Special Primary Election to fill the unexpired term for the office of United States Senate as a result of the passing of Senator 

Frank Lautenberg will be held on Tuesday, August 13
th

. Polls will be open from 6 am until 8 pm. The Special General Election to 

fill the unexpired term for the U.S. Senate is Wednesday, October 16
th

. The General Election is scheduled for Tuesday, November 

5
th

. Please remember to exercise your right to vote in the upcoming elections. 

The Borough’s annual rabies clinic is scheduled for Tuesday, November 19
th

 from 6 to 7 pm at the Seaside Park firehouse located 

at Sixth and Central Avenues.  

My office can supply you with information regarding voter registration, applications and licensing: such as raffles, marriage li-

censes, dog registration, etc.  

Please continue to check the Borough’s website at www.seasideparknj.org as we periodically update and post news and events. 

year, 1.254.  The Municipal tax rate is 

presently at 0.425, from 0.429 in 2012; 

this represents the fourth year with no 

municipal tax increase.  The final Tax 

Rate reflects the inclusion of funds 

from FEMA through the Community 

Disaster Loan Program, geared to help 

those communities with projected 

losses in revenue due to Hurricane 

Sandy. 

Moody’s Investors Services, which pro-

vides credit ratings and research, has 

been keeping a close look at all the 

municipalities affected by Super storm 

Sandy.  Moody’s has advised the Bor-

ough of Seaside Park that we are one 

of the few communities to maintain 

the same rating as pre-Sandy, which is 

A1.   Back in August of 2008, Moody’s 

assigned A3 rating to the Borough of 

Seaside Park, since then, they have 

upgraded us to A1 rating. 

The Annual Audit for the calendar year 

ending 12/31/2012 has been per-

formed and finalized by Fallon & Lar-

sen LLP.  The Borough of Seaside Park 

received a clean audit, in addition, the 

audit showed that all the financial 

statement disclosures were neutral, 

consistent, and clear. 

Our Finance Office continues to work 

with FEMA in regards to the claims 

related to Hurricane Sandy. 



Court Administrator: Kathy Smith 

Located: 6th and Central Avenue 

Hours: Mon—Fri 8am– 4 pm 

Phone #732-793-5116 

Email for payments: 

www.njmcdirect.com  

Seaside park court code-1527 

Prefix is the letter on your 

summons  

 Municipal Court  

due to damage. 

The marina still has slips available for boats 

up to 25 feet in length, so if you have been 

considering using our marina this would be 

a good time to join us. Please contact the 

Borough Hall and request a Boat Slip Rental 

Application. 

I would personally like to thank the regular 

marina patrons for being so patient while 

we were in the process of rebuilding. I 

know the inconveniences were trying at 

times but be assured that we made every 

effort to get things back to normal as 

quickly as possible. By next season we will 

be in better condition than we ever were 

and the season of 2013 will be just a mem-

The spring of 2013 brought a huge chal-

lenge to the staff and volunteers of the 

Seaside Park Marina. As with all the 

other municipal departments, Super 

Storm Sandy left us with a major re-

building effort. In addition to the regu-

lar seasonal preparations we had many 

storm related tasks to complete before 

the marina could be open for business. 

The yard was filled with debris and dam-

aged boats, the south dock looked more 

like a roller coaster than a place to moor 

boats, all of the electrical power pedes-

tals had to be replaced because of being 

submerged, the office and bathrooms 

sustained severe damage, and the ma-

rina vehicle was soaked in over 30 inches 

of water. 

With the help of the municipal engineer 

and competent contractors we have 

been able to recover to about ninety per-

cent of our normal status for this time of 

year. Unfortunately, we lost many of our 

good friends because of lost or damaged 

vessels or the added expense of having 

to repair their homes. We have also 

gained many new friends who lost their 

place to dock their boats because of the 

marinas that will not be open this season 

Marina 
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Marina Coordinator: John Kleva 

Located: Marina Operations-J Street  

Phone #848-992-6085 

Marina Collections  

Located: 1701 N Ocean Avenue 

Phone # 732-793-3700 

Hours: Wednesday—Friday 8am-4 pm 

The Municipal Court is currently underway with their 
busy season.  This shall serve as a reminder that meters are en-
forced 24 hours daily through September 15th. After that we will 
switch to our off season enforcement scheduling hours.  Court 
sessions are generally held the 1st or 3rd Thursdays of the month 
commencing at 9 AM.  Please enjoy your time with us and have a 
safe and wonderful summer.  

 Tax Assessor  

Dennis Raftery, Tax Assessor 

Located: 1701 N Ocean Ave 

Phone #732-793-3700 Ext. 107 

The Tax Assessor office hours are as follows:          

Every Thursday now thru October 24th: 9am to 12pm 

October29th, Tuesday: 9am to 12pm 



played while facing the devastating 

effects of the storm. Towns like Sea-

side Park don't just happen by acci-

dent, they are built over the years with 

pride, spirit and a very strong sense of 

community value.  

     On behalf of the Seaside Park Police 

Department I want to thank all resi-

dents, friends and visitors of Seaside 

Park for their magnanimous support 

during those unprecedented days last 

fall.  

      Hope everyone is recovering or at 

least adjusting well. It has been a long 

hard road for Seaside Park.  Thanks 

again!! 

  
      Greetings, 

     During the aftermath of Super 

Storm Sandy, the officers of the 

Seaside Park Police Department 

were met with so many kind acts 

and words from residents that there is 

no way on earth for me to give the 

proper thank you to each and every 

person for what they said and did dur-

ing that time. The kind words and acts 

were motivational and inspiring to the 

officers who were working days on 

end to ascertain that public safety and 

preservation of property was para-

mount and not jeopardized. The out-

pouring of generosity during this time 

of extreme circumstance will not be 

soon forgotten by myself nor by the 

members of this Police Department. 

      Despite the personal losses and 

hardships residents have endured 

from the storm, many found time to 

help other residents or town employ-

ees fulfill their needs in an unselfish 

manner  to benefit the good of the 

community. The residents of Seaside 

Park should be proud of themselves 

for the grace and dignity they dis-

Police Department 
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Chief Murphy Larkin 

Located : 6th & Central Avenue 

Hours:24 hours a day  

 

Records: Mon- Fri: 8am-4pm 

Phone # 732-793-7737 Ext #248 

Parking Meters 
Parking Meter Department: Jeff Cordaro  

For emergencies regarding  Parking Meters 

please  contact the Police Department . 

This spring we installed seven new  

pay stations. They start at the en-

trance of Lot 3 and continue along 

Ocean Avenue south to C Street.   

Remember, to add time to your 

parking space ticket, enter your 

receipt number (not the space 

number) and follow the directions.  
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Public Works Department 

Public Works: Eric Wojciechowski 

Water Superintendent: Joe Walker  

Located: 1201 Barnegat Avenue 

Hours: Mon– Fri  7:00– 3:30   

Phone #732-793-5100 

 

The Department of Public Works has been working very 

hard this summer to return Seaside Park back to normal 

after Hurricane Sandy.  For more information please call 

732-793-5100. 

Images of Seaside Park after Super Storm Sandy 



Tax Collector 
Tax Collector: Ann L Rice, CTC 

Office Location: 1701 N Ocean Ave 

Hours: Mon - Fri 8:00am to 4:00pm 

Phone #: 732-793-3700   Ext. #103 

Fax # 732-793-3737    

E-Mail: taxcollector@seasideparknj.org 

The 2013/2014 Tax Bills are the color 

green. Tax Bills are sent out once a year 

with 4 payment stubs attached and the 

amount and date due on each stub. This 

is the only bill sent. There is a fee of 

$5.00 for a copy of the 2013/2014 Tax 

Bill. Copies of previous years tax bills are 

not available. 

 

When paying each quarter please send 

the proper stub with your payment and 

write your Block & Lot number on your 

check. If you would like to receive a re-

ceipt for your payment, you must in-

clude a self addressed stamped enve-

lope with your payment.  

Recreation 
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all over New Jersey to play at the con-
certs and have blow-up amusements 
and other rides set up for the children 
to enjoy.   

 We hope that this summer 
has been a wonderful for all of the 
residents and visitors of Seaside Park.  
Please do not hesitate to contact the 
Recreation Department at 732-793-
3700 x 105 with any questions! 

Recreation: Kirby Costello 

Information located at 1701 N Ocean Ave-

nue 

Phone# 732-793-3700 ext.105 

bing Tournament in the upcoming 
weeks.  The Antique Show will be held 
on Sunday, September 1st from 9:00 AM- 
4:00 PM on our Marina Lawn and the 
Arts & Craft show will be held on Satur-
day, August 31st from 10:00AM- 4:00PM 
at the Boro Lawn on 6th and Central Ave-
nues.  Our Children’s Fishing & Crabbing 
Tournament was held on Wednesday, 
August 7th from 9:00AM- 11:00AM at the 
5Th Ave Pier. The Tournament was a 
huge success. 

 While our annual Summer Camp 
unfortunately had to be canceled this 
year, our Junior Lifeguard program and 
children’s swimming lessons were an 
exciting event for all participants.  Please 
check back next year for the Summer 
Camp! This summer will be the first-ever 
Seaside Park Blue Claws outing.  Anyone 
interested in attending the 7:05 PM game 
on August 9th can purchase tickets from 
the Recreation Department.  For just $10 
you will get a ticket to the game, a 90-
minute all-you-can-eat buffet and a bus 
ride to and from the game.  In addition to 
this event, the Recreation Department is 
sponsoring free Summer Concerts every 
Wednesday from July 3rd – August 28th at 
7:00PM in Lot 2 next to the boardwalk.  
We have brought in 7 great bands from 

This Summer has been a busy one for 
the Seaside Park Recreation Depart-
ment. Our Thursday Zumba classes at 
the Elementary School and Tuesday 
and Friday Yoga classes on 2nd Ave-
nue beach have been running 
smoothly. The Farmers Market, is 
held every Monday and Friday from 
10:30 AM – 5:00 PM on the Marina 
Lawn, has been a success with about 
a dozen different vendors selling eve-
rything from fruits and vegetables to 
baked goods to gluten free and raw 
products.  Check out the Market’s 
Facebook page at 
www.facebook.com/
seasideparkfarmersmarket for more 
specific information on our many 
wonderful vendors!  Also, please be 
aware that after Labor Day our mar-
ket will be switching from Monday 
and Friday to every Sunday from 
10:00 AM- 4:00 PM. Be sure to look 
for our Antique Show, Arts & Crafts 
Show, and Children’s Fishing & Crab-

Please do not post date your checks, 

we must deposit all checks within 48 

hours as per state statute. Post dated 

checks will be returned. We can not 

hold your checks! 

 

The grace period for the 2013 3rd Quar-

ter, which is due August 1, 2013, has 

been extended to September 6, 2013. 

Payments must be received on or be-

fore September 6, 2013.  Interest will 

be calculated back to August 1, 2013 on 

payments received after September 6, 

2013. 

 



Water & Sewer Department  

To have your water turned on or off 

for the season call #732-793-3700 for 

an appointment. 

Please do not post date your 

checks, we must deposit all 

checks within 48 hours as per 

state statute. Post dated 

checks will be returned. We 

can not hold your check! 

The minimum rate per quarter is 

$225.00 per unit. The excess rate for 

usage over the quarterly allowance of 

18000 gallons per unit, is $14.05 per 

thousand gallons. 

The 3rd  Quarter Water & Sewer Bills 

will be mailed on September 1, 2013 

with a due date of October 1, 2013 and 

a ten (10) day grace period. Your pay-

ment must be in our office by October 

10
th

. (Post marks don’t count, as per 

State Statute) 

Please remember to return the proper 

stub with your payment and write 

your account number on your check. 

The proper stub is located at the bot-

tom part your Water & Sewer Bill. 

Water & Sewer Collections 
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Water & Sewer Collector: Ann L Rice, CTC 

Deputy Water & Sewer Collector: Antoin-

ette Shadiack (pictured below) 

Office Location: 1701 N Ocean Ave 

Office hours: Monday thru Friday 8:00am 

to 4:00pm 

Phone #732-793-3700   Fax #732-793-3737   

E-Mail: taxcollector@seasideparknj.org 

Water & Sewer superintendent: 

Joe Walker  

Located: 1201 Barnegat Avenue 

Hours: Mon– Fri 7:00am– 3:30pm 

Phone #732-793-5100 

Repairs continue on Well #8 and Well #10. 

Following the storm, water meters were removed from the entire Borough of Seaside 

Park Properties.  About 90% of the meters have now been reinstalled. 

Meters will be read on or about August 15th. 

In September the NJDOT will begin Route 35 water & sewer improvements to the road-

way. 

In October, we will be flushing hydrants during the daylight hours. Flushing the water 

mains allows us to test the hydrants and it also improves water quality. 

Seaside Park Environmental Committee 
The Environmental Committee held its first meeting of the year following the storm in March 2013. Due do the substantial im-

pact of the storm, the committee quickly refocused its efforts on coming up with a plan to help residents and businesses during 

the rebuilding and restoration period. To that end the Committee developed a speaker series that began with our own Borough 

Employees addressing the steps they took to get us back home and outlined their long term restoration plans. This was followed 

with presentations on garden and landscape issues, mold clean up, water safety, home elevation and culminating in September 

with a presentation by the Save Barnegat Bay organization.  

 

The Committee is continuing its efforts to become a Sustainable New Jersey municipality, and will look forward to the Green Day 

Fair as well as other educational events in 2014.  



Beach Patrol/Lifeguards 
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Mike Veracierta, Captain 

Stockton & Boardwalk 

732-830-2100 

 

 

 

The Seaside Park Beach Patrol has had a very busy summer. The children's swimming lessons at the 5th Avenue Bay beach were a 

success. The Junior Lifeguard and Surfing program is still occurring every Wednesday morning on the Brighton Avenue beach. We 

are lucky to have almost 50 participants in this year's program!  The Seaside Park lifeguards are also proud to have won first place 

in this years Lifeguard competition.  Anyone interested in becoming a lifeguard for next summer is welcome to submit their appli-

cation to have on file.   

 

Our Seaside Park Lifeguard Captain Joe Gomulka retired from his position on July 31st in order to devote more time to his job as 

Athletic Director at Monsignor Donovan High School.  Joe has served as lifeguard captain for the past 27 years and worked in Sea-

side Heights for 10 years prior to that. We are very grateful of Joe's dedication to the Borough and will miss seeing him run around 

the beach making sure that everything was running smoothly. He has been a great employee for the town, and an incredible 

friend to all. Thank you for your service, Joe.  Remember, you're always welcome in Seaside Park! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

While we are sad to see Joe leave, we are very excited to welcome our new 

Lifeguard Captain, Mike Veracierta.  Mike has been a lifeguard in Seaside Park 

for the past 28 years and we are very happy to have him as our new Captain. 

We look forward to working with him even more closely than in the past, and 

are very thankful for his willingness to take on this new role.   



Seaside Park Volunteer Fire Dept. 

Be certain your home address numbers are 

visible from the street. This is important so 

emergency vehicles can find your home 

quickly. 

Thank you for all your support in helping us 

with our fund raising campaign. 
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Greetings! 

October is Fire Prevention Month.  

Please remember, it is very important 

that each level of your home should 

have a Carbon Monoxide and Smoke 

Detector. Change your batteries, 

when we change back to standard 

time in early November. Smoke de-

tectors have a life span of approxi-

mately five to seven years. After this 

time, they should be replaced. 

Beach Control 
Located at: N Street & Boardwalk 

Managers of  Seaside Park Beach Con-

trol are Lisa Duffy-Stutski, Gina Tu-

molo and Terri Reynolds.   

Our beach hours are Monday through 

Friday 10am-5pm.  Saturday, Sunday 

and Holidays 10am-6pm. Badges are 

sold at various beach entrance loca-

tions along our boardwalk. Children 11 

and under are free.  Beach badges, 

Daily boat ramp and seasonal boat 

ramp passes can be purchased at our 

14
th

 Avenue Bay location from 6am-

3pm.  Our 5
th

 Avenue Bay Beach also 

sells badges for the bay beach use, also 

needed for fishing and Crabbing off the 

5
th

 Avenue  pier. These hours are 10am-

3pm. Badges may also be purchased 

outside the Police Station 10am-3pm. 

Badges must be prominently displayed 

on the person for entry to our beaches, 

7 days a week.  There are two red 

bagged parking meters conveniently 

located at the corner of the bathhouse 

on Ocean Avenue for  15 minute incre-

ments  to purchase beach badges at the 

bathhouse window.  We hope you have 

a wonderful, relaxing summer on our 

beaches here in Seaside Park. 

In early spring the Committee successfully completed the replacement of the tree in front of the Police Station that was knocked 

down as a result of the storm.  The Committee chose to put up 2 trees. They were formally dedicated to Major George Pollin and 

Sergeant Michael Lyons at the Borough’s Memorial Day Service. 

Currently, we are accepting brick order forms for our 4
th

 order that we hope to have placed sometime in the fall. We can only 

place the order once we reach a count of 50, so the installation date may not occur until Spring 2014. 

The Committee, also has partnered with the Design Studio at Kean University who designed Seaside Park Strong Summer 2013 T-

shirts  to aid in our recovery from the storm. The shirts are $15.00 and all funds go directly back into our community. They can be 

purchased at the 3C’s Luncheonette and Stefanik Realtors. 

 

For further information please visit our website at: www.seasideparkbeautification.com. 

Seaside Park Beautification Committee 
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Zoning, Code & Construction  

Located at: 1201 Barnegat Ave 

Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am-4pm 

Carol Wroblewski, TACO 

 

Storm Sandy is long 
gone, but still very fresh in our 
memories. Everyday someone in 

our small community is faced with 
decisions caused by the storm. Our 
office has relocated to the elemen-
tary school on 4th and Central Ave-
nues.  Please obtain access on the 
4th Avenue side door.   Our phone 
Number is 732-793-5100.  As a re-
sult of the storm several key ele-
ments in the Code Office have been 
revised, namely, our new location 
on 4th and Central, and the forma-
tion of our own Uniform Construc-
tion Office lead by Robert Nora, the 
Construction Official.  We no longer 
have shared services with Berkeley 
Township.  Another change was 
providing a Flood Plain Manager, 
who is Felipe S. Contreras, PE with 
Remington Vernick and Vena at 
732-286-9220; he will answer all 
elevation questions concerning the 
FEMA flood maps.  

Did you know? 

 Jim Anderson, Zoning Officer, 
can answer zoning issues and questions.  
He is available Tuesday and Thursday 
from 7:00AM-2:30PM and also on Fri-
days from 7:00AM-1:00PM.  Code En-
forcement also works out of the new 
location. Elaine Broyles is our Code En-
forcement Officer.  Elaine will be avail-
able Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and 
Fridays from 8:00AM-4:00PM.  

Rental, mercantile, sidewalk, 
driveway, curb replacement, garbage 
sales, 4x4 beach permits, title transfers, 
and bulk trash permits are obtainable 
from this office.  The Construction Per-
mit paper work is also available, such as 
building, plumbing, electrical, fire and 
zoning permits.  A Zoning Permit is re-
quired for every Construction Permit 
and in most cases surveys are required.  

 

• Watermelon is actually a vegetable, not a fruit!  It is most closely related to cucumbers, pumpkins and squash. The 

watermelon is composed of 92% water. Early explorers often used hollowed out watermelons as canteens. 

• The Popsicle was invented by accident by an 11-year-old boy named Frank Epperson in 1905.  He accidentally left a 

mixture of powdered soda and water, with a stirring stick, on his porch, and awoke the next morning to find a frozen 

pop!  Cherry flavored popsicles are the number one favorite flavor. 

• A cricket’s chirp frequency fluctuates with temperature. What does this mean? You can tell the temperature (in Fahr-

enheit) by counting the number of times a cricket chirps in 15 seconds. Just add 37 to whatever number you reach and 

BAM you have an approximate outside temp! 

• The average American eats around 5 1/2 gallons of ice cream a year.  July is the National Ice Cream month because it 

is the month the most ice cream is sold. 
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Tri-Boro First Aid Squad 

James Dolci, President 

Marie Rice, Captain 

Location: 61 J Street 

Phone #732-830-3236 

Emergencies Call: 911 

As we all continue to recover from 

Super Storm sandy, Tri-Boro would 

like to thank everyone who helped by 

donating  food and supplies, and eve-

ryone  who donated their time and 

support  in the aftermath of  Super 

Storm Sandy. 

 

The 36TH Annual M Larsen Calm 

Bake was a huge success! Our big-

gest yet! We were sold out by mid 

June. Thanks to all who attended 

and/or donated. We appreciate all 

your support. A special thanks to 

Ryan’s Deli & Catering for another 

great dinner. 

 

2013 Events: 

Bingo is held every Friday until the 

end of September. Doors open at 

6pm and the games begin at 

7:30pm. Good food is sold from 

6pm to 9pm. 

 

The Summer in the Park Fish Fry 

and BBQ will be held on August 

11th, 5pm to 8pm. This event 

benefits the Volunteer Seaside Park 

Fire Dept. and Tri-Boro First Aid 

Squad. There will be a live band and 

a small gift auction and 50/50. 

 

The annual Christmas Gift Shop, 

Bake Sale and Poinsettia Sale will 

be held on Saturday, December 7th 

from 9am to 2pm.  Santa will be in 

attendance. Soup, Hot Dogs and 

more will be available for purchase. 

 

Please stay safe and enjoy the rest 

of the summer season and thank 

you again for your continued sup-

port. 

Two beautiful paintings were donated to the Borough of 

Seaside Park from Amy Cruz's art class at the RJ Rey-

nolds High School in Winston-Salem, North Carolina.  

After Hurricane Sandy, the class wanted to offer their 

support to those affected by the storm. They shipped 

paintings to individuals and communities connected to 

the devastation caused by Sandy.  Specifically, the paint-

ings of Funtown Pier donated to the Borough were 

made by Katie-Gray Altmann.  We are very thankful for 

the generosity and support from these talented stu-

dents.  
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Funtown Peers: Friends of Seaside Park, Inc. 

Grant Disbursement 

 

Funtown Peers: Friends of Seaside Park has been distributing the Robin Hood Foundation grant award since early March. 
As of July, 22, 2013 the Foundation has distributed over $130,000 to primary residents and local businesses. As of July 31, 
2013 the Foundation has distributed all funding allocated to the businesses of Seaside Park. Business applications will no 
longer be accepted for review. The foundation is nearing the deadline for grant distribution and is still in the process of 
awarding the monies we have left for individuals. If you are a primary resident who has not yet filled out an application, 
please do so before September 1, 2013.  An application can be obtained by visiting www.ssp2013.com . If you have any 
questions regarding the application please do not hesitate to contact Denise Koury at runnerkoury@aol.com. 

Stronger than the Storm Events: 

 

 Seaside Park has had an exciting summer hosting several Stronger than the Storm events in our town.  On Sun-
day July 21st, otherwise known as National Tug of War Day, they held a Stronger than the Storm Tug of War Event on 
the Stockton Avenue beach.  The event was a huge success, drawing crowds of over 1,000 people.  Teams from all over 
New Jersey participated in the event, entering into categories ranging from “heavyweight” to “co-ed” to “family.” The 
event was fun for everyone involved!   

 STTS will also be hosting a Kite Flying & Sand Castle Building event on Stockton Avenue on Saturday August 
10th at 9:00 AM.  They will be bringing in professional sand sculptors to provide demonstrations and equipment for kite 
flying.   

 We hope that everyone is able to come out and enjoy these STTS events! 
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Sudoku for beginners: 

Fill in the numbers 1 

through 4. Every row, 

column, and 2x2 grid 

must contain each num-

ber only once. 

 

Sudoku: easy 

Fill in the numbers 1 

through 9. Every row, 

column, and 3x3 grid 

must contain each 

number only once. 



 

Borough of Seaside Park 

1701 N Ocean Ave 

Seaside Park, NJ, 08752 
The Family Resort 

Puzzles  

Seaside Park Newsletter 

Sudoku: medium 

Fill in the numbers 1 

through 9. Every row, 

column, and 3x3 grid 

must contain each 

number only once. 


